Notes from the American Tiny House Association

State Chapter Leaders Meeting, March 29, 2015
Attendees: Cheryl Coates, Todd Decato, Rene Hardee, Sarah and John Murphy, Thom Stanton, Elaine Walker, James Weaver

Discussed: 
1. State chapter leader updates

· Thom – first meeting introduction. Thom runs a tiny house building company and a meet up group.

· John & Sarah – upcoming open house and meet ups, working with nonprofits for affordable housing

· Rene – upcoming planning meeting on pocket neighborhoods in Rockledge

· James – upcoming legislative change eliminating minimum house size in smaller communities

· Todd – considering connecting with Boneyard Studios and Minim, possibly starting a Maryland meet up group

· Cheryl – recent large, successful tiny house village display at the Colorado home show. 

2. Tiny house friendly fill in the blanks framework 

· Rewa was unable to attend, but she provided “Bulk Standards for single family, multi​unit, attached and detached residential units” which we discussed.

· Elaine will add it to the website.

· We discussed that, in the future, as we gain more experience, we may want to provide suggested ranges or multiple choice options for local officials to use to fill in the blanks with tiny house friendly values. 

3. Model code

· Chris was unable to attend, but he provided model code which we discussed. 

· For tiny houses on wheels, we'll continue to offer these optional guidelines http://americantinyhouseassociation.org/construction-guidelines/
which are based on regular RV standards ANSI 119.2 (NFPA 1192), rather than park model RV standard (ANSI 119.5)

· For tiny houses on foundations, we recommend that builders adhere to the version of code that's in effect for their region.  

4. Road map

· Chris was unable to attend, but he provided a road map which we discussed.
· We agree with the approach, “When beginning to interface with local government a thorough knowledge of the local zoning regulations and proper vernacular would be helpful. Many government officials are aware of tiny homes only as a buzzword in the news, it would be best to use the more familiar term single family residence and then move to discussions on the size of the home and how it compares to the current minimum building requirements of the community.” 
5. Web site 
· We briefly discussed how leaders can update and customize our website. Elaine will write up instructions on how to do this.
6. Meeting format: Google hangouts was a bit challenging but we will try to use it again at our next meeting. 
Action Items:

1. Elaine: create instructions describing how leaders update our website

Next State Chapter Leader's Meeting
 Sunday, April 19 at 7 pm EDT

